

DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE AIR EDUCATION AND TRAINING COMMAND

MEMORANDUM FOR TDY AIR FORCE STUDENTS

FROM: DETACHMENT 2, 336 TRS/CC

SUBJECT: Physical Training Tests for TDY Airmen

- 1. Due to the limited staff at Detachment 2, 336th Training Squadron, conducting physical fitness tests for Prior-Service students while attending Defense Information School courses is difficult. Therefore, the following guidelines are in place to ensure all Airman maintain readiness while TDY and at their home duty stations.
- 2. If an active-duty student is TDY to DINFOS during the month their PT test is due, they must test prior to departure from their home unit. For instance, if a member is due for a PT test in March and is TDY to DINFOS January through April, the member should test in December or January at their home unit prior to their TDY, even if that requires the member to test earlier than their specified month. This is the member's responsibility to ensure military readiness, and must be handled by their home unit.
- 3. If an Air National Guard or Reserve student is only on orders during the start of their class until the day of graduation, and requires a PT test in that timeframe, they must identify themselves to Detachment 2 staff prior to arriving at DINFOS. The Air Force Detachment will make arrangements to test the member during their time on station.

4. Any questions can be directed to the Detachment Military Flight Chief at DSN 622-5699 or commercial 301-677-5699.

ALANNAH M. STAVER, Capt, USAF Commander